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In between publication of editions 

of the ARSC Membership Directory, 

members may move or change email 

addresses and phone numbers. If you 

have trouble contacting a member, 

please contact Peter Sharnbarger, the 

executive Director, at 410-757-0488 or 

execdir@arsc-audio.org, and he will 

gladly provide you with the most up­

to-date information on file. 
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Call for Presentations 

ARSC Annual Conference, 

New Orleans, Louisiana, May 2010 

As the highly successful 2009 conference in Washington fades into 

mern01y it's time to start thinking about next year's gathering in one 

of the most musical cities in America - New Orleans. The program 

committee invites submissions of program proposals dealing with 

all aspects of the study and preservation of sound recordings in all 

genres of music and speech, in all formats, and from all periods. In 

general we seek demonstrations, papers and panels that are informa­

tive, display a passion about their subjects, and include compelling 

audio and visual content. (Corne on, Powerpoint's not so hard!) 

Presentations dealing with New Orleans and its musical history are 

particularly welcome. Share your special interests with our engaged 

community of collectors, historians, musicians, preservationists, and 

archivists. 

Presentation proposals are due January 4, 2010, to the email below. 

Presenters will be notified of acceptance approximately one month 

thereafter. A submission form will be available shortly on www.arsc­

audio.org, but all proposals should include the following: 

• Name and institution of presenter(s).

• Full address including email and phone number.

• Title of presentation.

• A short synopsis (up to 250 words).

• Time requested (generally either 20 or 35 minutes).

• Audio/video equipment needs.

Tim Brooks, ARSC Program Chair (tim@timbrooks.net) 

Research Request 

Filmmaker Seeks Sound Recording of the Black Patti 

I am an independent filmmaker researching a project on the African 

American concert singer Madame Sissieretta Jones (1869-1933), 

also known as the Black Patti. I am seeking any sound recordings of 

her voice. If you are in possession of one or know of the existence 

and whereabouts of one, please contact Celia C. Peters, artistic­

freedom2k5@grnail.com or 917.723.4275. Many thanks. 
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